The Scottish Gemmological Association
Chairman’s Report 2022
Again we come to the end of another year of gemmology and it is important to take a moment and reflect.   We have had a busy year with numerous activities and these included:

11th November 2021
We held our first combined live meeting with a strong zoom attendance at St Augustine’s Church.  Our Annual General Meeting was followed by a talk by the jewellery designer Susan Cross.

7th December 2021
Delyth Du Plooy gave us a talk on her career with the German gem firm Ruppenthal.

25th January 2022
Andrew Fellows gave a talk ‘A New Years Revolution’

3rd March 2022
We thank Lyon & Turnbull for allowing us a preview of their jewellery sale plus a talk by Jane Lunzer


6th April 2022
Sammantha MacLachlan gave a practical workshop on microphotography

13th April 2022
Stuart Pool spoke on ‘Empowering the Gemstone Miners of Tanzania’

W/e commencing 29th April, 2022 


Scottish Gemmological Conference.
Our annual event resumed at the Westerfield Hotel post Covid.  It was a great success and was followed by a visit to the National Museums of Scotland Collections Centre.

16th June 2022
I attended the Birmingham City University jewellery exhibition and awards.  We celebrated awards made to Samantha Brow, Antony Deiu de Belfontaine and Sherril Dixon

7th July 2022
Kerry Gregory introduced us to ‘Brilliant Bingo’

12th October 2022
An event was organized mainly for the benefit of jewellery students in Glasgow and was hosted by Kelvin College.  Speakers were Andrew Fellows, Leslie Skinner and Marcus McCallum

29th October 2022
One day Gemmological Symposium at Surgeons Hall

Arranging speakers and events in the age of Covid hasn’t been easy and our 2021 Christmas dinner had to be cancelled and other events compromised, however, despite this we have enjoyed a busy and varied programme.  Our student jewellery design competition Gemset attracted over 100 registrations this year and was declared a another success.   Alan Hodgkinson has stood down from ‘active service’ in the SGA although he will remain our Honorary President and at our conference Charlotte was presented with the Catriona McInnes Medal.  

I would like to thank Alan and Charlotte, Jan and the committee, our members, speakers and supporters from Scotland and all over the word who have made this all possible.

Once upon a time I agreed to become Chairman of our Association on a strictly temporary basis only and that was quite some years ago. I have decided to now give up this role and stand down from the committee.  After retiring from jewellery retail I have many new activities and commitments that require my attention although my interest in gemmology and jewellery is in no way diminished.   I wish the SGA every success.

Alistir Tait

